
“Hello.  This is Kiki Sonnen.  I’m calling regarding the rezoning of 961 Fuller from single residential to T4 
for zoning that’s on for Wednesday, December 9, City Council agenda.  My address is 1758 Hewitt 
Avenue in Saint Paul, 55104.  I’m calling to say that I’m opposed to the rezoning of it.  It’s inappropriate 
to have any more liquor establishments wedged into that neighborhood.  And this is a piecemeal 
approach, I believe, and it needs to have a 40 acre study regarding the entire Aurora St. Anthony 
neighborhood so that this can be looked at as a whole rather than cherry picking places to go in when 
somebody’s got a hairbrained scheme to put businesses in an residential area that has a history of being 
bulldozed and diminished and demeaned.  Thank you.  Goodbye.”   
 
From: "SONNEN MARY" <+16513319560>  
Sent: Wednesday, December 9, 2020 9:59 AM 
To: CouncilHearing_English (CI-StPaul) <CouncilHearing_English@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: Voice Mail (1 minute and 30 seconds) 
 
 


